COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on November 12, 2020 via Zoom
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Delmonico, Peter Cirioni, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Matatia, Susan Pauley 

Associate members present: Roger Zimmerman, June Thall arrived at 11:00 A.M; 
Absent: Associate member, Kate Hogan
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

A quorum being present the meeting began at 10:05. The minutes were reviewed and accepted as written.

Liaison Reports:
Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee, reported on the two meetings he attended on October 19 and November 10. In October, the CPC discussed the status of the Covid Rental Assistance. Also, reviewed were the funds for the evaluation of the West School, the mapping of the Lower Village Cemetery, and the status of the Town Hall restoration project. At the November meeting, Michael Kopczynski of SMAHT discussed the Covid Rental Assistance which will continue until the end of the year.  He also discussed the plan to hire a consultant to evaluate the mix of unit types in the Red Acre project to meet the people's needs of this area. $3800 was approved for a consultant to evaluate the work for the West School and the status of the Lower Village mapping project. The annual review of the CPC plan is in progress and applications for the use of funds are expected by December 1, 2020.
Selectmen have voted to have Roger Zimmerman serve as a member of the Stow Council on Aging.  Once he takes the oath of office, he will become a full voting member of the COA.

Minuteman Senior Services:  Michele Fuller, the activities director of Plantation Apartments, has applied to represent Stow on the Minuteman Board. Susan Matatia informed the Board that representatives are also expected to be associate members of the COA.
Community Services Coordinator sent his report. He served 28 households and made 56 contacts which were a combination of under sixty and over sixty.  There were 5 referrals from Police/Fire. He is getting busier.
Chair's Report:
Mentioned he attended the Veterans' Drive Thru luncheon which he enjoyed.

Director's Report:  

· New Town Administrator, Denise Dembkoski

1. Requested our meeting agendas be more detailed.

2. Inquired about Board Members being appointed for an indefinite term.  The by-laws would have to be changed at Town Meeting.  Suggested members serve for a three year term that would eliminate the need to change the by-laws.  If Board members want to continue, they must take a year off before coming back on.
3. Covid Funds from the state: Received air purifiers for activity rooms and any room without windows.  Also, have two door bells for front and back doors. Fogging machines are coming to sanitize rooms. Denise has plans to change all toilets and sinks to touchless.

4. Department head meetings are very beneficial.  It's a great opportunity to share ideas and information. Acting Chief Sallese reported an increase in scams specifically targeting seniors.  An article about scams will be included in next month's newsletter.
5. New Van- A photo of SFCOA Treasurer handing keys to the Town Administrator was taken for inclusion in this week's Independent.

· Staff members attended the MCOA Conference virtually.  They thought it was very beneficial sharing ideas, especially now during Covid.

· Tax Work Off Program - The certificates are all completed.  Due to Covid, this year was very challenging trying to help people complete their hours.  They had to complete 118 hours.  
· New SHINE volunteer is Michael Matatia, husband of Board Member, Susan. He has many resources to share with us.  He's helping answer questions during "Open Enrollment" which ends on December 7th.

· COA Statistics:


278 residents were served 1,161 times.


Male 30% (up)  70% female


Approximately, 400 calls received this month.


Outreach staff interacted with 138 seniors.


Van stats for September - 30 riders, 200 trips for essential purposes

· SFCOA Clothing drive fundraiser- Rented a truck to bring goods to Savers. 
There were 500 bags and will receive 20cents a pound.  We can still bring small 
batches and receive vouchers. Susan Pauley suggested giving the vouches to 
needy seniors.
Outreach - 
· We had two no contact events this month. The first was a drive in concert held in 
the parking lot. We received a great deal of positive feedback.  The second 
was the Halloween Party. Due to snowy conditions the staff took to the 
 
homes of those who signed up and delivered treats.
· Medicare Open-Enrollment was a Zoom presentation. Our new SHINE rep is 
Michael Matatia.  In November, there will be an opportunity to meet him either 



outside or on the phone.
· Our interactions this month with residents is up 20% over September. We have 
been providing help with food, fuel assistance, and durable medical equipment. 
Several people have been hospitalized and upon coming home, some decided to 
move to assisted living facilities and needed help navigating that process.
· Martha, Gigi, and Kathleen "attended" workshops at the MCOA. Many related to 
assisting seniors coping with isolation and other effects of Covid-19.

· The staff has been meeting monthly to brainstorm ways to adapt our 
programs during the pandemic.  We are aware that some may not be able to 
celebrate the holidays with family members, and they need our support.
· Gigi has recruited volunteers who have greatly assisted our staff.  We 
appreciate these caring people.

Other Business
The elderly in Stow are having difficulty paying their real estate taxes.  Many are moving away.  Some towns have special programs to lower taxes for seniors.  Alyson will look into Sudbury's tax relief and report to the Town Administrator.
No further business.  The meeting adjourned at 11:20 A. M.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth A. Delmonico, Secretary
